
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 

November 2, 1932 

 

The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, met in regular 

session at 7:30 o'clock P. M. Those present and answering at roll 

call were: Councilmen Bear, Hirons, Holcombe, Glassford, Sievert, 

and President Hall. Councilman Roberts was absent. City Manager 

Soderstrum and City Clerk Tomlinson were present. City Attorney 

Adams was absent. 

 

The minutes of the regular meeting held October 19th and the 

special meeting held October 28th were read and approved. 

 

N. 9
th
 St. skating rink request granted 

 

Messrs. Roger Nash, Richard Manning and Russell Sisac were present 

in the interest of their skating rink on N. 9th between Gunnison 

and Hill Avenues. Mr. Manning presented the matter to the Council, 

explaining that he had several Engineers go over the proposition 

and that each one stated that the amount of water to be used in 

the skating rink would not cause any change in the water table now 

existing, or should not cause seepage on the adjacent property. 

Petitions were filed, signed by property owners in the vicinity of 

the rink, and also business men who were in favor the continuance 

of the rink. 

 

After consideration, Councilman Hirons moved and Councilman 

Glassford seconded the motion that the action of the Council on 

October 5th, instructing the City Manager not to sell water for 

any ice-skating rink in the City, be rescinded. Motion carried. 

 

10% cut in salary protested 

 

A number of taxpayers, representatives of labor organizations, and 

business men were present and protested against the proposed 10% 

reduction in wages and labor, which the Council are considering, 

effective January 1st, 1933. 

 

Councilman Hirons moved and Councilman Glassford seconded the 

motion that the meeting adjourn. 

 

/s/ Helen C. Tomlinson 

City Clerk 


